

Board Meeting Highlights

May 30, 2017

Trustees: Guy Pelletier (Chairperson), Anne Marie Watson (Vice-Chairperson), David Bouchard, Murray Hollman, and Diane MacKay

Elementary Comprehensive Music Program

The Associate Superintendent of Inclusive Learning spoke about the music pilot program with recommendations for the 2017-2018 school year. Based on parent, student and staff survey results acquired by our Division Principal, Michelle Wright, this music program will expand from 3 to 6 schools (Father Henri Voisin School, St. Martin de Porres School, Maryview School, St. Teresa of Avila School, Holy Family School, St. Elizabeth Seton School) and will include 12-weeks of band instruments used in rotation. Other Kindergarten to Grade 9 schools will continue to offer band to help meet Grade 5 Music Program of Studies outcomes.

Capital Projects Update

St. Patrick's Community School in Red Deer – Modernization

RDCRS is working on organizing a meeting with Alberta Education to determine the full scope of work, timelines and delivery method.

St. Marguerite Bourgeoys Catholic School in Innisfail – Modernization

Work is complete, but not on École John Wilson Elementary School. The fire alarm safety devices are unable to be verified until the entire scope of work is complete. This means that we are not able to move into our new space until the end of June.

St. Gregory the Great Catholic School in Blackfalds

The school is scheduled to be completed at the end of May and furniture orders are beginning to arrive. June 1 is the scheduled date for the school to be handed over to our administration.

École Our Lady of the Rosary School in Sylvan Lake - Modular Relocation

Tenders have closed on this project and RDCRS is waiting for an approval development permit from the Town of Sylvan Lake.



St. Elizabeth Seton School in Red Deer - Modular Relocation

Tenders closed on this project and we have requested tender approval from Alberta Infrastructure.

Father Henri Voisin School in Red Deer - Modular Addition

ABC School has indicated that construction will begin in June in preparation of the modulars arriving at the end of the school year.

The next board meeting is on June 20, 2017 at 6:30 p.m.

Guy Pelletier, Board Chair